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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY  26th February, 2007
Motion  No. 11
Motion:  Councillor J. Neville
 “That this Committee recommends that the elected members of this Local Authority will not dispose of the Council owned land which is  subject to a Planning Application (SD07A/0055) to any developer”.
Report:
There is no recommendation at present to the Council in relation to the disposal of the Council owned land at the location at Balrothery the subject of the Planning application referred to in the motion.The site of Registered Reference SD07A/0055 is part privately owned and part Council owned  (Council lands shown hatched in red on attached Indicative Drawing No LD 887).  The site is  subject to two zoning objectives  “A” (To protect and/or improve residential amenity) and “F” ( To provide for Open Space and Recreational Amenity) and sections of the site are subject to Specific Local Objective 75 (Ensure the density of any future developments on the private lands at the south west side of the Balrothery estate (two cottages) shall be limited to the density already in Balrothery) as set out in the South Dublin County Council Development Plan 2004 – 2010. 
The site has been the subject of a number of planning applications and currently has a planning permission for 69 residential units on foot of An Bord Pleanála Decision of 29/8/2003. The private portion of the site subsequently changed ownership and the new owners indicated that they wished to submit a revised planning application, for a reduced number of units, taking into account the current zoning of the site. 

Having regard to the zoning of the lands and the scarcity of housing land in this area, the 
Council consented to the inclusion of the portion of the site which is in its ownership, for the purposes of the planning application.  It is considered that the inclusion of the Council’s lands will enhance any development proposal for this site.  The development of the privately owned site on its own is likely to leave a nuisance strip to the west and immediately to the east of the site.  A portion of the eastern section of the site in the Council’s ownership is shown as the open space for the proposed development as per the plans submitted and in accordance with the zoning objectives. 
It is recommended that any decision in relation to the proposed disposal of the Council’s portion of the site should await the completion of the planning process. Depending on the decision in relation to the above planning permission, any proposal to dispose of the Council owned land must then be brought before the full Council for approval.
